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 CHERRY CHATTER COMMITTEE NEXT CC MEETING

 EDITORIAL

Can you help? Novel Research
BOOTHEY/CORBELL/PENDLEBURY
My name is Kim Lock, and I am an au-
thor based in the Barossa Valley. I am 
writing a novel based on the life of my 
3x great-grandmother, Sophia Lock 
(nee Boothey) who, as a child, emigrat-
ed from England and settled with her 
parents, Thomas and Sarah Boothey, 
in Cherry Gardens in the 1840s. So-
phia Boothey married Jacob Lock on 
28th September 1850 in the Wesleyan 
Chapel Cherry Gardens. Thomas and 
Sarah Boothey’s eldest son was Joseph 
Boothey, who is listed on the Cherry 
Chatter website, as an early settler.
I am seeking contact with any Boothey 
descendants who may today hold per-
sonal items or information from the 
early Boothey settlers or their chil-
dren or grandchildren. In particular 
I am interested in letters, diaries, en-
during anecdotes or recollections, and 
photographs. 

Though I am writing a fictionalised 
account of my ancestor’s life, I would 
love to gain as much factual informa-
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tion as possible. In particular, I am 
seeking information regarding daily life 
in the early colonial Cherry Gardens 
area. Things such as: was there a local 
midwife available for birthing wom-
en at that time? What sorts of foods 
were commonly prepared and eaten 
daily? What sorts of rituals surround-
ed life events such as birth and death? 
What sorts of medicines or medical 
care, if any, did they employ when sick 
or injured? 
Other names descended from Thom-
as and Sarah Boothey upon marriage 
of their daughters are Lock, Corbell 
and Pendlebury. 

September 11th at Bill’s place 7.30
Articles to be received 5th of each month
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com/92CherryChatter/
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 RAINFALL REPORT

Any assistance in locating any descen-
dants who may be interested in help-
ing me would be greatly appreciated. I 
can be contacted on email: kim.lock@
adam.com.au
www.kimlock.com.au
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The Cherry Chatter is also on Facebook, 
so please ‘Like’ us...
https://www.facebook.
com/92CherryChatter/

HAPPY BIRTHDAYSPLEASE TAKE NOTE:-
Opinions and articles printed in the Cherry Chatter are not necessarily 
shared by the members of the Cherry Chatter Committee.
NOTE – The Cherry Chatter Committee will not approve any controversial 
article for publishing unless the name and address of the author is supplied.

 JUSTICE OF THE PEACE
Cherry Gardens:	 Michael (Mike) Deare, Ph 83882185
			   648 Cherry Gardens Road
Coromandel East: 	 Baldev Singh Dhaliwal - Ph 83705048, Mob 0411 113 331
			   Mrs Vicki Hayman Ph 0405 015 411
Aberfoyle Park: 		 SA MP Nat Cooke Office Ph. 8270 5122
Blackwood: 		  Darren of Kruse Legal - Ph 82781779
			   Office of Sam Duluk MP - Ph 8278 5844. 
			   JP Services are available Monday - Friday, 9-5pm.

JP’s work at no charge, so please call first to book an appointment

Glen Cakebread
Carmen Terrell	
Madeline Abfalter
Dawn Treloar
Lynette Spencer
Jackson Poker
Jason Hughes
Anne Smith
Christopher 
Smith
Steve Villios

September

 HALL NEWS
CHERRY GARDENS

MEMORIAL HALL FOR HIRE
Available for hire for all functions, 
meetings & social occasions
Very reasonable rates
For bookings and more information 
phone 8270-2232

 GARDEN CLUB										          --> contd p.4
Meetings are held in the Cherry Gar-
dens Uniting Church, at 7:30pm on 
the 2nd Monday evening, from January 
to November 
President:
Ray Wise: raywise@hotmail.com.au
0405 273 003
Secretary:
Shirley Callaghan:
shirleyc5159@gmail.com
0403 801 916
Treasurer
Glynis Brown	 8383 6271

NEXT MEETINGS
Monday 10th September - Amanda 
Reynolds from Green Platypus Gar-
dens will speak on permaculture and 
garden design.
Monday 8th October Freebies Night - 
Free entry. Please bring an item for a 
door prize. Three speakers from our 

Club.
GEORGE’S GARDENING

SUGGESTIONS AUGUST 2018
Spring is here with increasing soil tem-
peratures and many plants respond 
with rapid growth - including weeds 
- hand pull or hoe them before they 
have a chance to set seed (1 year of 
seeds = 7 years of weeds!)
Plant bedding begonias, carnations, 
chrysanthemums, cosmos, phlox and 
snapdragon.
In the vegie patch beans, beetroot 
and carrot can be planted.  Cucumber, 
pumpkin and zucchini may need some 
warmth, so raise seedlings under glass, 
keep in a warm spot and protect from 
frosts. A cloche made from a 2 litre 
milk container works well.
Some jobs you may consider for this 
month are:-

•	 Shape overgrown hedges, hard 
prune if necessary.

•	 Trim camellias and azaleas after 
they have finished flowering.

•	 If you need to move an evergreen 
shrub, transplant it before it gets 
too hot.

•	 Mulch in preparation for next 
month’s hot weather, after enrich-
ing the soil with compost and or-
ganic fertilizer

At our annual Winter Warmers eve-
ning, while the hills mist swirled around 
outside, we sat in a lovely warm room, 
filled with gardening friends, enjoying 
a meal of four homemade soups to 
choose from - Chinese chicken and 
corn, capsicum and tomato, minestro-
ne or pumpkin soup.  Some of us had 
two helpings, and some tried a few 

TABLE TENNIS RESULTS
	 10th May	 Cherry Gdns 7-16	 defeated Summertown Swallows 5-11
	 13th May	 Cherry Gdns 10-22	 defeated Summertown Ravens 2-5
	 31st May	 Cherry Gdns 10-22	 defeated Summertown Blue Wrens 2-5
	 7th June 	 Summertown Quolls 11-22 defeated Cherry Gdns 1-3
	 14th June	 Scott Ck Devils 11-22	 defeated Cherry Gdns 1-4
	 21st June	 Cherry Gdns 10-20	 defeated Scott Ck Bettongs 2-5
	 5th July		 Summertown Ravens 8-18 defeated Cherry Gdns 4-9
	 19th July	 Cherry Gdns 10-21	 defeated Summertown Ravens 2-4
	 2nd Aug	 Cherry Gdns 		  defeated Summertown Blue Wrens Forfeited
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Greetings Fellow Equines and Horse 
Owners!
By now the paddocks are well and 
truly wet through, at least in the hills. 
Although everything looks lovely and 
green, it comes with its problems. 
When the weather is not so cold and 
there are many wet areas, our horses 
can be prone to many hoof conditions.
Some of the conditions which can 
affect your horse include seedy toe, 
thrush and greasy heel (or mud fever). 
All of these can be slow to clear up, 
so preventative maintenance is the go.
Seedy toe is when the hoof wall sep-
arates from the sole at the toe. When 
you pick up the hoof, there will be 
a black area where the separation 
is. This black area hides a cavity that 
runs up inside the hoof wall. If you tap 
the wall of the hoof it will sound hol-
low. In severe cases the horse will be 
lame. Causes range from hard work 
on hard ground, especially in a horse 
with weak hoof walls to begin with (as 
is common in many thoroughbreds), 
poor shoeing, or leaving the shoes too 
long between shoeing (this causes the 
toes to get too long and weakens the 
wall), small stones getting wedged in 
between the shoe and hoof, or some-
times with founder, (where the hoof 
wall is at risk to begin with). It needs 
to be cleaned out and disinfected on a 
daily basis and kept as dry as possible. 
Seek veterinary advice if in doubt.
Thrush is a bacterial infection in the 

grooves on either side of the frog. The 
first thing you will probably notice if 
your horse has thrush is the smell – 
it is quite strong and pongy! The area 
will have a black sticky discharge on 
each side of the frog and your horse 
may even be lame with this, if severe.
Causes can be mainly from the horse 
standing for long periods of time in 
wet, boggy (or even urine soaked) ar-
eas and not getting a chance to dry 
out. Even lazy attention to detail when 
cleaning out feet can contribute to 
thrush. If you are not sure what to do, 
your vet can do this, but basically the 
area needs to be thoroughly cleaned 
out, including al the sticky smelly stuff. 
Again, it needs to be disinfected and 
kept dry. The frog is important for the 
health of the hoof, so it is important 
to get on to this straight away, as cor-
rective shoeing may be needed if the 
frog is too unhealthy. Again seek veter-
inary advice if in doubt.
Greasy heel (mud fever) is a dermati-

 OVER THE STABLE DOOR
tis condition affecting the skin usually 
at the back of the pasterns and down 
to the heels. It tends to be more com-
mon in horses which have pink skin 
(usually with white hair) in these ar-
eas. And it also seems to be more 
common on the hind legs, but can still 
affect all four. The affected area can be 
extremely painful, with broken skin, 
swelling, scabs and bleeding. The horse 
will be very uncomfortable when 
asked to flex those joints when you 
are cleaning out the feet. In extreme 
cases, the horse can also be lame. 
Again, wet or muddy conditions (even 
too much hosing in the summer), with 
the area not getting a chance to dry 
out, or not being dried off properly 
after hosing, will all contribute to this 
condition. Other less common causes 
include rope burns, or too much hard 
work in deep sand. The area needs to 
be cleaned and kept dry – on a daily 
basis preferably. This condition does 
not clear up overnight! There are 
a few creams on the market which 
can be applied regularly. One is Zinc 
cream, but there are others. Veteri-
nary advice is advisable if not clearing 
up with treatment.
The bottom line is, ‘No ‘oof no ‘orse’, 
so regular and thorough hoof cleaning 
is a given, even if the horse is not being 
ridden.
So good luck with those feet every-
one, and safe riding!

Winter has finally passed although the 
wet and windy weather will probably 
be upon us for a little while yet. The 
cooler weather has given the Cherry 
Gardens brigade the opportunity to 
concentrate on our non-bushfire re-
lated training. At this time of year the 
majority of our callouts are weath-
er related, such as attending to tree 
branches that are blocking roads or 
(hopefully) minor car accidents caused 
by slippery roads or poor visibility. In 
the case of fallen trees our training 
concentrates on safe and effective 
chainsaw handling as well as traffic 
management. For vehicle accidents 
we also train in traffic management 
as well as First Aid and safe working 
around an accident scene. As with any 
time of year, the winter months also 
bring the occasional house or shed 
fire and for this we concentrate on 
our BA (Breathing Apparatus) train-
ing. Those who are qualified to wear 
BA conduct simulated building entries, 
sometimes with fake smoke thrown in 
for good measure, while the rest of 
the brigade concentrates on the vital 
task of coordinating hose lines and en-

suring a constant water supply.
As the evenings warm up our training 
will gradually shift towards preparing 
us for the coming fire season, which 
will be upon us before we know it. 
Usually we begin preparation for the 
fire season by inspecting the various 
fire tracks in our area and ensuring 
they are still accessible should they be 
needed. Every member of the brigade 
is also required to conduct burn-over 
drills before they are allowed onto the 
fire ground. A burn-over is where a fire 
has changed direction and threatens 
the safety of an appliance and its crew. 
The drill involves the crew quickly 
entering the vehicle, pulling down the 
heat reflective curtains, and activating 
the sprinklers which protect the ve-
hicle and its occupants from radiant 
heat. 
Recently members of the Cherry 
Gardens brigade attended the booth 
for the local bi-election to collect do-
nations. As always, the members of 
our community showed their gener-
osity and the money raised will now 
be used to purchase equipment which 
will help in performing our tasks. On 

behalf of all the brigade and Sturt 
Group we would like to extend our 
thanks to you all! 
We have been pleased to see a steady 
stream of new members join our ranks 
over the last few months, both as fire-
fighters and radio (comms) operators. 
We are still in need of new members 
though, so if you are interested or 
you would like to find out more head 
along to the station at 7.30pm on a 
Monday night. We’d love to see you. 

Like us! https://www.facebook.
com/92CherryChatter/

 CFS NEWS
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The Cherry Chatter committee 
would like to welcome the newly set-
tled families who have recently moved 
into the Cherry Gardens area.
We hope you love living here as much 
as we do.

WELCOME PACKS
If you are new to the area and have not 
yet received a welcome pack, please 
contact the editor at cherrychatter@
yahoo.com with your address.

 CHURCH NEWS
Over the last few months stone ma-
son, David Harbel, has been replacing 
decayed and rising damp damaged 
mortar on the Southern and West-
ern walls of the chapel. We have been 
awarded a Heritage Grant from the 
City of Onkaparinga which will help 
us considerably, to repair the North-
ern wall, and repair and re-erect the 
bell tower and bell.  Even with that 
generous grant, we are only able to 
do small amounts of other works at 
a time as the money comes in from 
our regular members. This is part of 
an ongoing program to maintain the 
church for ourselves and the commu-
nity. Once the exterior work has been 
completed, we will work on funding 
to repair/replace the damaged plaster 
and minor cracking inside the church, 
and then repaint the inside.  
In spring we will be re-erecting the 
bell tower and re-installing the bell on 
new supports.  The old timber sup-
ports have cracked and worn, so need 
replacing. The bell was cast at the C 
& H Wyatt foundry in the Adelaide 
CBD in 1851, so is a significant part 
of our community and South Austra-
lia’s history. The tower and bell were 
taken down a few years ago to allow 

the church to build the meeting room 
where the Cherry Gardens Garden 
Club meets each month. We look for-
ward to the bell tower going up, and 
being able to ring the bell for Sunday 
worship once again. Perhaps Margaret 
Jacobs will teach a few of us how to 
toll the bell?

 GARDEN CLUB (contd)
different kinds. We munched away on 
the accompanying tasty breads, cheese 
platters and so on, while exchanging 
mostly gardening stories. 
Then it was time for a short business 
meeting followed by our annual “Tips 
and Tricks”.  To my “recycling nut” 
mind the most exciting trick was to 
use the disposable blue hospital type 
gowns we wear whilst being x-rayed, 
to line our hanging baskets, or to line 
our pots thus preventing the soil from 
escaping, whilst allowing excess liq-
uid through the drainage hole. What 
a great idea! Weed tea was another 
idea! Why not drown your weeds, and 
after a week or so use the tea from 
your weeds to fertilise your other 
plants? Stinging nettle is the most nu-
tritious, but even Sour sobs are great 
and of course there is always liquid 
fertiliser which can be made from 
your rabbit, pigeon, chicken or any an-
imal poo except that of dogs and cats 
of course. Worm tea from your worm 
farm. Liquid manures are easily taken 
up by your plants even in the cold 

  WELCOME

weather.  A word of warning however, 
the tea should be the colour of weak 
tea when you dilute it for watering.  
When germinating parsnip seeds, cov-
er planted seeds with a board for a 
couple of weeks to assist germination, 
which can otherwise prove tricky. 
There were many tips and tricks, and 
also some very funny jokes, some-
times at the member’s own expense 
but sometimes that of their spouse!                    
The door prize draw followed and 
there were a couple of great give away 
plants such as ground orchid tubers 
and shoots from colourfully leaved 
canna.  
Our newest members brought the 
only show and tell item this month 
which was a very versatile fitting for 
your drill which will help you sculpt 
and shape your hedges and shrubs 
very efficiently.
Homemade supper slices finished off a 
lovely evening.

CHERRY GARDENS ‘HISTORY 
CORNER’

As a fairly new comer to SA and 
Cherry Gardens, I enjoy learning 
more about the history of the district 
and details of life in the early days. We 
are lucky to have some documented 
memories and plan on sharing those 
in the newsletter over the coming 
months. 
We thought we could start with the 
settlement history timeline covering 
175 years, between 1830 and 1984. 
Did you know that the first Cherry 
Gardens cricket team was formed 
around 1872? 
Head to our website to download the 
full timeline. 
Coming next will be some memories 
from Irene Harvey who was born in 
1917 and whose grandparents, Isaac 
and Elizabeth Jacobs were among the 
Cherry Gardens’ original settlers. 

87 Hicks Hill Rd, Cherry Gardens
Services held on Sundays at 

9.30am
Cherry Church Contacts:
Pastor: Margaret Seyfang

Ph. 0404 008 372
Chairperson Congregational Council:

Darryl Dyson, 0412 075 

Like us! https://www.facebook.
com/92CherryChatter/
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 FRIENDS OF SCOTT CREEK CONSERVATION PARK
Despite this year producing lower 
than average rainfall in the district, it 
seems that when it does fall, as often 
as not, it coincides with our bird band-
ing weekends. However, we did get 
out a couple of times during winter, 
albeit with a very chilly start to the 
days in the lower parts of the Park. 
On the other hand, the weather has 
been quite favourable for our bush 
gardening days, and our working bees 
have gone ahead unhindered.
Spring is a great time to get out and 
enjoy some of the many treasures that 
the Park contains. September is Na-
tional Biodiversity Month and Friday 
7th September is National Threatened 
Species Day. Scott Creek Conserva-
tion Park has a number of nationally 
endangered plants and animals inhab-
iting it, including several populations 
of the Southern Brown Bandicoot and 
the Chestnut-rumped Heathwren. It is 
vital for the survival of these species 
that work undertaken by the Friends 
group, protecting and restoring their 
habitat, continues into the future. 
Many who read about the Park assume 

that there are plenty of people already 
helping out, but our numbers are actu-
ally quite low. We have a pool of about 
a dozen volunteers who come out 
to one or more of our working bees 
each month. If you have a morning to 
spare and think you could help out at 
one of our scheduled activities listed 
in the programme below, please come 
along and join us. As the saying goes, 
many hands make light work and, as 
a reward, you will get to see parts of 
the Park that you probably would not 
otherwise see, including some of the 
wildlife and many beautiful wildflow-
ers and orchids.
Anyone wanting information about 
the group or park, or wanting to get 
involved in any of the Friends’ activ-
ities, can contact us on info@friend-
sofscottcreekcp.org.au or visit our 
very informative website www.friend-
sofscottcreek.org.au. You can also now 
follow us on our Facebook page www.
facebook.com/friendsofscottcreekcp.
All working bees meet at 9.00am at 
the Almanda Car Park on Dorset Vale 
Road (unless there is a MLR fire ban 

Like us! https://www.facebook.
com/92CherryChatter/

or very wet weather). To attend bird 
banding, contact the coordinator Don 
Reid on 83882123.

Programme of activities
August

Sat, Sun	1, 2	 Bird banding
Tue	 4	 Working bee
Sun	 9	 Working bee
Sat, Sun	15, 16	 Bird banding
Sat	 22	 Working

Hi readers. The busy (silly) season has 
begun abruptly with the arrival of 4 
kangaroo joeys and several possum 
joeys in the same week. Nothing like 
easing gently back into the saddle??!! 
We are also receiving injured echid-
nas already as they are on the move 
looking for mates and getting into 
strife with dogs and cars in their way! 
We received a 5.44kg female echidna 
which had been hit by a car on Main 
Road, Coromandel Valley, just near 
the school. She was such a magnifi-
cent specimen with rolls of fat on her 
shoulders as she was doing very nice-
ly. She had a few broken spines along 
her back, indicating that a car had run 
over her, but most alarmingly - her 
nose was puffy, twisted and blowing 
bubbles. She was X-Rayed confirming 
that the two tiny toothpick like bones 
along the sides of her nose were both 
broken through. Because of this she 
could not possibly feed, and would 
slowly starve to death if released. The 
Vet put her to sleep but was able to 
use her to illustrate echidna care in 
a new book that she was writing! A 

Tawny Frogmouth also had a vehicle 
impact and died from internal injuries 
as a result. 
If you find animals or birds on the side 
of the road in a dazed state or with 
obvious injuries, the most important 
thing to do is to warm them up gently 
and slowly in a darkened quiet room by 
placing them in a box with a hot water 
bottle under one end of the box. This 

 MINTON FARM
gives them the opportunity to move 
away from the heat, and to avoid dehy-
dration, or back onto the heat if they 
are cold. This simple act saves lives day 
or night, then get it to a carer or Vet 
the next day, unless a cat is involved in 
which case, get it to a vet/carer imme-
diately. Delaying antibiotic treatment 
is a death sentence. Please don’t leave 
them out in the cold to be ravaged by 
predators whilst in a weakened state. 
Keep an eye out at the moment for 
the “echidna trains” as the boys are 
following the girls hopefully for days 
and hectares in hope of a change in 
their luck!! 
Cheers, Bev. Langley.
Facebook – https://www.facebook.
com/mintonfarmanimalrescuecentre 
www.mintonfarm.org 
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 CHERRY GARDENS IRONBANK RECREATION GROUNDS - contd p. 7

Like us! https://www.facebook.
com/92CherryChatter/

Football Club
Hello Cherry Chatter readers. Excit-
ing times at the football club as we 
near the end of the season. Very good 
chance that all our teams, with the ex-
ception of our U12 lads, will play finals 
and with only 2 games left of the mi-
nor round (as of August 7th) it looks 
very promising that the B’s will finish 
on top of the ladder and the A’s at 
least in second place and both these 
are great results for our club and the 
players.
Our Women’s team finished as mi-
nor premiers and this Wednesday the 
medal count for the Adelaide Foot-
ball League for their division will be 
held at the club. A couple of our ladies 
have a very good chance of getting 
a good number of votes so we wish 
them well and congratulate the team 
on their efforts so far this year. The 
women will be playing their Grand 
Final at the ALDI Arena which is the 
old Thebarton Oval on August 19th at 
10am and we are hoping to get a good 
turnout of supporters to cheer these 
girls on to the first female premiership 
for the club ever!
Our last home game is this com-
ing weekend against Meadows and 
then the following week we come up 
against Torrens Valley with both games 
being must wins to maintain our lad-
der positions.
2018 has been a good year for the club, 
not just on the field but also with our 
off-field functions. In the last month 
the players held the annual Thunder-
ball which was a Miami theme and 
they had the club setup a treat. With 
lots of dancing to good music they let 
off steam and had a great night. 
Overall this season has been quite 
good weather wise although pretty 
cold for some games but the weath-
er seems to have broken and the last 
couple of games have been a bit wet 
and windy. We have suffered a few nas-
ty injuries late in the season which is 
unfortunate for the players but also a 
challenge for the club as we head to 
finals. 
As we head into the finals end of the 
season I would like to invite you, the 
locals, to come along and support 
your teams. After all finals games we 
put on meals in the clubrooms and the 
player presentations will start at 6pm. 
On Thursday nights we will continue 
to serve meals for the players, families 
and supporters and locals are always 
welcome. There is a range of food 
provided including soup, schnitzels, 
chicken nuggets for the kids and lasa-
gne or some other specials. Hope you 
can join us.

The football club has a new website 
and you can check it out here www.
ibcgfc.com.au
Our Facebook page can be found here 
https://www.facebook.com/Ironbank-
FC/  If you get a chance please check 
out this page and then “like” us and 
follow what’s going on!

I would like to recognize all our spon-
sors and ask that all Cherry Chatter 
readers support these local business-
es who support us and help to make 
our club a success.

•	Telstra Colonnades – for all your 
telco needs

•	Cherry Gardens Community As-
sociation – The Cherry Chatter 
readers

•	SportsMed Blackwood – for any 
physio or injuries

•	TyrePower Blackwood – the lead-
ing tyre and wheel supplier

•	Daws Conveyancing – if you are 
buying or selling 

•	New Age Caravans – a great range 
of new and second caravans and 
service

•	Sims Refrigeration – refrigeration 
experts for commercial or do-
mestic needs

•	Cellarbrations – all wines, beers 
and spirits in Blackwood

•	Wirra Wirra Wines – great red 
wines

•	Sandersons Fodder – for all your 
animals and some garden needs

•	Intersport Blackwood – runners 
and sporting clothing

•	BNG Tinting – expert in auto win-
dows tinting

•	Delco Removals – for all your re-
movals and storage needs

•	Noarlunga Packaging – pack-
ing and suppliers for businesses, 
schools and cafes/takeaway

•	Aldgate Bakery – homemade pies, 
pasties, sausage rolls and breads

•	Dave Benson – range of new and 
used caravans and service

•	Timms Real Estate – contact them 
if you are selling or buying a home

•	Langley Motor Bodies – car crash 
repairs and renovations

•	Chris Hersey – concrete pump 
trucks

•	Bell and Brunt – great range of 
jewelry

•	Freeflow Plumbing – all domestic 
and commercial plumbing and re-
frigeration

•	Bakers Delight – all your breads 
and rolls at THE HUB

Welcome to our Winter Recre-
ation Ground update

Well the new playground plan be-
tween the club and courts is close to 
being finalised, we are aiming to have 
it completed for the summer. 
As part of the playground, we would 
like to incorporate a special paved 
path from the club rooms to the 
courts. Each paver is for sale at $40 
each. You can add your individual or 
family name and become part of the 
history of our Rec ground. Be Quick!! 
Contact Chris McGowan 0417 128 
796.
I’m not sure if everyone in the district 
is aware, BUT, the land that is now the 
Cherry Gardens Ironbank Recreation 
Ground was donated to the commu-
nity by the Chapman Family in the 50’s 
and is STILL owned by YOU today!!  
It’s unique and we want to keep it this 
way! We are completely non-profit 
and receive very little assistance from 
Council. We rely on patronage to our 
respective clubs to maintain all the fa-
cilities and operations. 
The grounds and courts are never 
locked, thousands of people utilise 
the facilities each year. Imagine if it 
were Council owned, facilities would 
be locked, just like all other Council 
Clubs. Fortunately, we are all as com-
mitted to developing our Recreation 
Ground and maintaining community 
ownership as Mr Chapman was. How-
ever, being a non-profit is not simple, 
we are always on the lookout for 
businesses or members of the general 
public who would like to provide as-
sistance of any kind. 
Feel free to give me a call 0417 848 
696 if you want more info or you are 
interested to help out in any way. Fi-
nally, don’t forget to drop in for some 
home style cooking on Thursday 
nights and support our netball and 
football teams as we head into finals, 
everyone is welcome!!
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 MEADOWS VET NEWS
All dog owners please make sure your 
dogs’ vaccinations are up to date. We 
recently have had two confirmed cas-
es of Parvo Virus and this is very con-
tagious. Please note that the virus can 
be carried on shoes in dirt so even if 
your dog never leaves your property 
it is still advisable to have them vacci-
nated for protection.
Also this month we are seeing a lot of 
dogs with ear infections. If your dog is 
showing signs of ear discomfort please 
do not wait before seeking treatment. 
All ear issues can be very painful but 
if left can also be much more difficult 
and more expensive to treat!
Four out of every five dogs and cats 
over the age of three years have some 
sort of dental disease which becomes 
more severe with age. This can be a 
real problem for pets and owners 
because it can lead to more serious 
problems such as illnesses related to 
the heart, liver and kidney. You should 
check your pet’s teeth regularly as 
pets often won’t show pain. Even pets 
with sore gums, an infected mouth or 
broken teeth will continue to eat so 
you may not notice they have prob-
lems. Dogs are pack animals and 
showing weakness is not part of their 

nature. They need to eat to survive so 
won’t go off their food until the pain 
is unbearable.
Signs of toothache or an infection in 
the mouth to look out for in cats and 
dogs include:

•	a yellow-brown tartar crust at the 
gum line, 

•	red and swollen gums, 
•	pawing at the mouth and face, 
•	bleeding, sensitivity to touch, 
•	changes in eating and chewing hab-

its (often a reluctance to eat)
•	depression (recognisable as list-

lessness)
•	may also start dropping food when 

they are eating. 
It’s important that pets have regular 
health checks at the vet. Dogs and cats 
age much more quickly than humans, 
and it’s important to catch problems 
early if you want to ensure a long and 
happy life for your companion animal.
Although bones are a popular treat 
that you may be using for dental care, 
they can cause problems such as bro-
ken teeth and gut obstructions. Some 
products that will keep your pets 
teeth healthy include:  foods such as 
Hills t/d & Advance, toys such as Den-
tal Kongs, treats such as dental chews 

and raw bones as well as toothbrush-
es and toothpaste formulated for pets 
(please note human toothpaste can be 
toxic and should not be used!). Hors-
es, ponies and donkeys should not be 
forgotten either! It is highly recom-
mended that dental checks are done 
every six months. This is because it 
usually takes around six months for 
the sharp edges on the outside of the 
upper cheek teeth & inside of lower 
cheek teeth to reappear. 
Under the new regulations please 
ensure your pets are microchipped 
& that your details are always kept 
up to date! It is incredibly frustrating 
when stray animals are bought in (as a 
number were during our recent bad 
weather) & we have to send them 
to the pound as we have no way of 
knowing who the owner is! The own-
er will then incur fines that are much 
more than the cost of a microchip!

 COUNCIL NEWS
2018 Council Elections

Participating in your local Council election is one of the most direct ways you 
can make a difference to everyday life in your community. While it is not com-
pulsory to vote in council elections it does give you an opportunity to get the 
right people in to the council to represent you and our community.
The next Onkaparinga Council elections will take place in November 2018.
Timetable
Rolls Close			   5pm Friday 10 August 2018
Nominations open 		  Tuesday 4 September
Nominations close 		  12 noon Tuesday 18 September
Mail out of voting materials	 Monday 22-Friday 26 October
Close of voting			   5pm Friday 9 November 
As a result of the 2017 Elector Representation Review please note that you will 
be voting for the following composition and structure for the City of Onkapa-
ringa in the 2018 Council elections:

•	 The principal member of Council will be a Mayor elected by the commu-
nity.

•	 The elected body of Council will comprise the Mayor and twelve (12) 
ward councillors.

•	 The Council area will be divided into six wards.
•	 Each ward will be represented by two (2) ward councillors.

The wards will be identified as Mid Coast, Knox, Pimpala, Thalassa, Southern 
Vales and South Coast. Cherry Gardens is in the Thalassa ward.

Netball Club
With the 2017 season just over half 
way through all the teams are playing 
some competitive netball with all sev-
en of our senior teams sitting in top 
four positions, and six of our junior 
teams also in top four positions.  All 
girls are improving their skills and al-
ways exhibiting big smiles when they 
finish their games (win, lose or draw) 
with all other teams being competitive 
and only just out of the finals spots.
We are once again hosting the Hills 
Netball Association Grand Final (8th 
Sept) at the Ironbank Cherry Gardens 
netball grounds.
Off the courts, we held a very success-
ful Quiz Night and a Blokes afternoon.
Special thanks to our club sponsors:

•	Aldinga Afterhours GP (its closer 
than you think)

•	Summit Glass

 RECREATION GROUNDS contd
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Announcement from Onkaparinga Mayor Lorraine Rosenberg
Lorraine Rosenberg has announced she will not be nominating for the position of 
Mayor at the upcoming local government elections in November. Her announcement 
comes after 12 years as Mayor of South Australia’s largest metropolitan council.
 “I often say that Onkaparinga is the centre of the universe and the reason I say that is 
because our region is unmatched as a place to live, work, invest and visit.”
 “I’ve worked as hard as I can every day for our region and its communities and I am 
proud of what has been done and where our region is heading.”
 “It’s been both an honour and a privilege to work with our fantastic local residents, 
community groups and council staff. They all believe in our region as much as I do. I 
have been humbled by the many messages of support from both residents, the broad-
er Local Government sector and businesses over my time as Mayor and most signifi-
cantly during the past 18 months while I have been the spokesperson for Onkaparinga 
during challenging times.  The many messages of support have been overwhelming and 
for that I thank everyone.”
 “I particularly want to recognise this great community of Cherry Gardens, who have 
welcomed me into this community and worked in cooperation with me on issues of 
concern. Although this is a small community it is amazingly dynamic and innovative and punches well above its weight. I 
want to highlight and thank the publishers of this outlet as a way of keeping your community informed, the hall commit-
tee for the tremendous efforts in this facility and the ongoing carols celebrations by combining with the Cherry Gardens 
Uniting Church.”
 “I also want to commend the community and Blackwood RSL for the ongoing and growing ANZAC Day Remembrance 
Services. The numbers attending are testament to the need and respect this community holds for the organisers and the 
event. I wish this community and all residents the very best of good wishes for all you endeavour in the future.”
 “I feel that now is the right time for me to provide someone else with the opportunity to enjoy the honour of being 
Mayor of the best region in South Australia.”
 “I’m planning to spend more time with my family and looking after my farm, but I’ll not be far away.”
With thanks
	 Lorraine Rosenberg
	 Mayor, City of Onkaparinga

 COUNCIL NEWS

Like us! https://www.facebook.
com/92CherryChatter/

















www.cherrychatter.org.au
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ONKAPARINGA NEWS
COROMANDEL VALLEY HISTORY WALK  

6 and 13 September, 10am   
Watchman House, 360 Main Road   
Coromandel Valley 

Healthy Active Lifestyles Onkaparinga (HALO) 
and the Coromandel Valley and Districts 
National Trust invite you on a two-hour 
guided walk through historical Coromandel 
Valley. This event is open to everyone and is 
FREE to participate.

For more information visit  
www.onkaparingacity.com/halo    

Bookings required as places are limited.

INTRODUCING ‘YOUR SAY 
ONKAPARINGA’

A new online community engagement 
platform, Your Say Onkaparinga, is now 
available. You can find out about council 
projects, have your say on topics that interest 
you and help shape council decisions. 

Go to www.onkaparingacity.com/yoursay  
to register.

2018 COUNCIL ELECTIONS  

NOMINATIONS FOR THE POSITIONS  
OF MAYOR AND COUNCILLOR  

Nominations for the positions of mayor and 
ward councillor in the 2018 Council elections 
will open at 9am on Tuesday 4 September,  
and close at noon on Tuesday 18 September. 

Nomination kits are available from the  
City of Onkaparinga Noarlunga office, from 
Monday 27 August. 

Nominations may only be lodged at the 
Noarlunga office.

Candidate briefing session 

Thursday 30 August 2018, 7pm  
City of Onkaparinga Noarlunga office  
Ramsay Place, Noarlunga Centre 

To attend, contact Sue Hammond  
on 8384 0747 or email  
election@onkaparinga.sa.gov.au

Authorised by Mark Dowd, PO Box 1, Noarlunga Centre 5168

COME AND TRY TENNIS

Throughout September, Healthy Active 
Lifestyles Onkaparinga (HALO) and various 
tennis clubs in our city are hosting free open 
days so you and your whole family can 
come along and enjoy a hit or two. All ages 
welcome and no bookings required. 

To find a club near you, visit  
www.onkaparingacity.com/halo 

COMPOSTING WORKSHOPS    

Saturday 8 September   
Elizabeth House, 112 Elizabeth Road   
Christie Downs 
$5 per session

•  Introduction to composting, 10am–noon 

•  Make your own Bokashi mix,1–2.15pm   

For more information and bookings,  
visit www.onkaparingacity.com 

MOVING INTO DANCE

This structured, choreographed creative 
movement class is available for people with 
movement and balance issues as a result of 
Parkinson’s, MS, stroke or arthritis or have 
limited mobility.  

No previous dance experience required.

Mondays, 11am–noon   
Aldinga Community Centre,  
7 Stewart Avenue, Aldinga Beach 

Fridays, 11am–noon   
The Arts Centre, Gawler Street,  
Port Noarlunga 

$5 per person 

For more information and bookings,  
phone 8301 7232. 

LIBRARIES – WHAT’S ON

Join us for a range of activities across our 
network of six libraries.

•  GEEK Squad 

•  SA Poetry Slam 

•  Computer or tax help 

•  PlayStation virtual reality 

•  Krafty kids 

•  Storytime for pre-schoolers 

•  Igniting your writing 

•  Blast from the past bus tour for Adult 
Learners Week 

•  Practical ideas to help build healthy and 
resilient young people by Mark Le Messurier 

•  Retirement reality seminar 

For more information and bookings visit  
www.onkaparingacity.com/libraries

 Follow us on Facebook 
www.facebook.com/onkaparingalibraries

Green thumbs across the City of 
Onkaparinga have been show-
casing their gardens as part 
of this year’s Mayor’s Garden 
Competition.

Winners of the annual 
competition were 
announced on  

Thursday 16 August.

Judged by a panel of council staff 
and elected members, awards 
were presented in categories 
including Open, Rural, and Edible 
Garden, with Individual, School 
and Community awards as sub-

categories of Edible Garden.

 “It’s always amazing to see the 
dedication, enthusiasm and 
outstanding efforts so many 
people in our community invest 
into their gardens,” says Mayor 
Lorraine Rosenberg.

 Tatachilla Lutheran College was 
awarded the Open category for 
their outstanding eco-classroom, 
and Robert Laffer from McLaren 
Vale won the Rural category.

 Andrew Hickman from Aldinga 
Beach was the winner of the 

Edible Garden Individual  
sub-category.

 Craigburn Primary School and 
Clarendon Primary School both 
received Encouragement Awards 
for their edible gardens.

 O’Sullivan Beach School won  
the Edible Garden School 
category, for the second time, so 
they were also inducted into the 
Hall of Fame.

 Along with celebrating the 
achievements of local gardeners 
and community-driven projects, 

the annual event also aims to 
encourage people to nurture 
their surrounding natural 
environment, and enhances the 
liveability of the Onkaparinga 
region.

 “These gardens improve our 
environmental sustainability, 
beautify our region and bring 
communities together to share 
their knowledge and passion for 
gardening,” Mayor Rosenberg 
said.  

For more information and photos 
visit www.onkaparingacity.com

Onkaparinga in full bloom

COUNCIL CUSTOMER SERVICE  |  Telephone (08) 8384 0666  |  www.onkaparingacity.com
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Becoming a council member is one of the most direct 
ways  that you can influence decisions that affect the 
quality of life in  your local area. 

You can nominate for Council between Tuesday 4 September 
until noon Tuesday 18 September 2018.

Make a difference to everyday life in your community.
Nominate for Council.

Authorised by Mark Dowd, CEO, City of Onkaparinga,  
Ramsay Place, Noarlunga Centre 5168

COUNCIL ELECTIONS 
NOVEMBER 2018

NOMINATE 
by Tuesday 18 September 2018

- make a difference -

Free for all ages at a club near you

  •   No bookings required
  •  Multiple venues
  •  Equipment supplied  

For more information visit www.onkaparingacity.com/halo

COME AND TRY TENNIS
During September

YOUR SAY ONKAPARINGA 
is a website designed to give 
you the opportunity to have  
a say on important issues.  
You can participate online  
at any time.

  Register to have your say!



 

 

 
 

 
 
 

SPECIALISING IN – 
 

GENERAL EARTHWORKS, FOOTINGS & FOUNDATIONS, CONCRETING OF SHEDS AND 
DRIVEWAYS 

 

 
 

TRACKED SKID STEER,  BOBCAT,  EXCAVATORS &  TANDEM TIPPER 
 

 

 

LOCAL TO CHERRY GARDENS AREA 
 

                                               PHONE   SCOTT on 8270 – 8270                         BLD232706 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

                         Your Local 

          Massage  

         Therapist 

 

LAWRENCE MUZZATTI 
 

(MEMBER ATMS, BAA, BTAA) 
 

For Therapeutic Massage, Remedial Massage, 
Shiatsu,   Bowen Technique 

 
Rebates for most Health Funds 

Gift Vouchers available 
 

Telephone 8270-1206  Mobile 0408 011 206 

 

 

FRITH  

AUTOMOTIVE 
 

              For all your 
Tyre & Battery needs 

 

Contact  Peter Frith 
Phone (08) 8388-2263 
Mobile 0429 690 726 

 

frithautomotive@bigpond.com 
 

443 Frith Road 
Corner of Mahar and Frith Roads 

    CHERRY GARDENS SA 
51575157 

 

 

 

 

 

AQUARIUS 
 

WINDOW CLEANING 
 

 SHOPS 

 OFFICES 

 HOMES 
 
 

LOCAL & RELIABLE 
 

Phone GARY on: 
 

0438 693 104 
or 8270-6038 

 

 



 

 

 

 

  



 

  

 

 
 
 
 
 

BACKHOE HIRE 
 
 

 

 Earthmoving 
 Excavating  
 Driveways 
 Trenching 
 Shed & Tank Sites 
 Footings 
 Soakage Trenches 
 Stumps Removed 

 

JEFF BURTON 
 

Vicks Road,  
Cherry Gardens 

 

PHONE: 8388-2268 
 

Mobile:  
0410 533 268 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
          Dr Greg Rodda BVMS, BSc 
          Dr Sarah Tomlinson BVSc & Dr Rachel Penn BSc DVM 
          Dr James Roberts BVSc (Hons), BSc (Hons) 

 

  “Providing professional, friendly care to  all creatures great and small” 
 

  Incorporating our “Woofs and Whiskers” pet grooming and “Meadows Mews” cat boarding. 
 

           Special interest in Equine Dentistry and Reproduction including Frozen & Chilled Artificial Insemination 
 
 

Please visit our web site www.meadowsvet.com.au or  
find us on Facebook www.facebook.com.au/MeadowsVetCentre  

Email: admin@meadowsvet.com.au  
 

2 Battunga Rd Meadows SA 5201     PHONE 8388-3455 
 

24 HOUR EMERGENCY SERVICE AVAILABLE 
 

 

 Emilis Prelgauskas 

architect  

108 Cherry Gardens Road 

0415 631 713  

your property reviewed for  
energy and water saving 

  

 

 
 
 
 

 

http://www.meadowsvet.com.au/
http://www.facebook.com.au/MeadowsVetCentre
mailto:admin@meadowsvet.com.au


 

  

 

 

 
HORSE STABLES & SHEDS 

 Extensions & Alterations. 

  Steelwork. 

  Repairs to: Roofs, Gutters, Stockyards. 

  Site - Welding. 

  Concrete Tank Roofs. 

  Carports & Verandahs. 
 

Lance Hart 
 

Phone (08) 8388-3516 /FAX (08) 8388-3716 

Mobile: 0411 551 750 
LIC NO BLD: 165324 

 

 



 

 

 

 
" ESTABLISHED 1953 " 

 
QUALITY JEWELLERY MANUFACTURERS 

  
Our Workshop is on Site. 

Jewellery can be Handmade to your Specifications 
By one of our 4 Qualified Craftsmen.  

 
JEWELLERY REPAIRS and REMODELLING 

ESTATE & ANTIQUE JEWELLERY BOUGHT & SOLD 
INSURANCE VALUATIONS and QUOTATIONS 

WATCH REPAIRS - Swiss and Japanese 
 

We have been Servicing Country Clients for 3 Generations. 
Come and see us at: 103 JETTY ROAD, GLENELG, SA. 

(We are open 6 days a week) 
 

Contact us: by Email: info@wishartjewellers.com.au 

Phone: (08) 8295 1345 Fax: (08) 8376 0160 
www.wishartjewellers.com.au 

 

 

David J O'Ryan 
 

Painting & Decorating 
 

 
 

Interior / Exterior Painting 
  

Paper Hanging & 
Stripping 

 

Free quotes anytime 
 

No job too big or small 
 

Phone 8278-4364 
Mobile 0415 347 329 

 

djopainting@hotmail.com 
 

Lic No BLD201369 

 

 

CHRIS'S GARDENING 
SERVICE 

 
*  LANDSCAPING       * PRUNING   
* TREE LOPPING       * WEEDING   
* GUTTER CLEANING     * LAWN 

MOWING  * WHIPPER SNIPPING. * 

ESTABLISHING VEGETABLE GARDENS 

AND FRUIT TREES.     * INSTALLING 

RAINWATER TANKS AND STORM WATER 

PIPES AND   
* FENCING RURAL AREAS 

 

Phone: 0415 842 374 
 

 
 

Commercial - Domestic - Events - Hospitality – Rural 

Plumbing  -  Gas Fitting  -  Roofing & Guttering 
 

Commercial Fit Out * Complete Bathroom Renovations * Drain Cleaning (electric & jetting) 

* Hot Water * Programmed Maintenance * Pumps 

Rain & Mains Water Replacement & Repairs * Septic & Sewer Replacement 

 

Call Brett  M: 0438 314 122  (24hrs/7days)  or 8270 8766 (B/H) 

Cherry Gardens Road, Cherry Gardens.       BLD 211915 / PGE 7292 
 

mailto:info@wishartjewellers.com.au
mailto:djopainting@hotmail.com


 

 
 

 

 

 

   

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

CHERRY CHATTER HANDY FRIDGE LIST  

 

 September 2018 

 

 

Arborist – Embark – Call Tom on 0413 801 785 E: tom@embarkarb.com W: www.embarkarb.com   

Architect – Emilis Prelgauskas – 0415 631 713 

Auto Service & Repairs – Hissey Auto’s – Call Michael on 8388-2550 or 0417 827 428 

Backhoe Hire – Jeff Burton – 8388-2268 or 0410 533 268 

Bobcat,  Excavator & Tipper Hire – Moons Earthworks – 8270-8270 or 0421 376 960 

Café – Sheoak Café – 8278-2946 sheoakcafe@esc.net.au or www.sheoakcafe.com.au  

Cherry Chatter Advertising Rates – Email cherrychatter@yahoo.com for current rates 

Earthmoving & Excavation – Neil Schubert – 8383-7387 

Eco Shop – Waste Not Want Not – Shop 2/183 Main Rd, Blackwood.  Phone 8278-8690 

Electrical Contractors - Carling Electrical - Mobile 0404 652 862 www.carlingelectrical.com  

Equipment Hire – Blackwood Hire - 8370-2488 

Face Painting – Therese – 8270-8275 or 0419 037 628 

Fencing – Rejuvenate Fencing & Agri Services – Geoff Phelps – 0429 876 071 

Fire – Fleurieu Fire Protection – David Parker – 0417 304 004 – www.fleurieufireprotection.com.au  

Fodder, Seed & Fertiliser Supplies  - Sandersons Grain & Fodder Ph  8270-2173  

Fodder Supplies – direct 2 door – 1300 361 961 www.direct2door.com.au  

Furniture Removalists – Delco Removals – 8326-5333 

Gardening – Ben’s Premium Gardens 0437 072 904 www.premiumgardens.com.au  

Gardening, Landscaping, Handyman – Chris’ Gardening Service 0415 842 374 

Glass & Glazing – Australian Glass & Glazing (08) 8382 9919 or sales@auglass.com.au www.auglass.com.au  

Glass – Summit Glass – 0418 842 879 E: gavin@summitglass.com.au   W: www.summitglass.com.au  

Hairdresser – Jo Palfreyman – 0401 865 949. Address 516 Ackland Hill Rd, Coromandel East 

Hall for Hire – Cherry Gardens Memorial Hall – 8270-2232 

Jewellers – Wishart Jewellers – Phone:8295-1345 Fax:8376-0160 Email info@wishartjewellers.com.au    

Lawyer - Kruse Legal – Call Darren on 8278 1779 www.kruselegal.com.au Free initial, no obligation appt 

Local Councillors – See advertisement in newsletter 

Massage Therapist – Lawrence Muzzatti – 8270-1206 or 0408 011 206 

Mayor of Onkaparinga – Lorraine Rosenberg – 0458 141 091 lrosenberg@onkaparinga.sa.gov.au  

MP Federal Member for Mayo – Rebekha Sharkie MP Ph – (08) 8398-5566 

MP Steven Murray – Member for Davenport – 8270-5122  davenport@parliament.sa.gov.au  

Painter & Decorator -  David J O’Ryan – 8278-4364 or 0415 347 329 djopainting@hotmail.com 

Pet Care & Pet Sitting Service – Yvette at Happy Pets - 8358-6560 or 0405 775 250 

Photography Services – PhD Photography – Paul Heck 0410 470 309 www.phdphotography.com.au  

Plumber  - Stephen Wood - 8388-2028 or 0419 807 611 

Plumbing – Free Flow Plumbing – 8270-8766 or 0438 314 122 

Printing – Black Cat Printing & Stationery – P 8370-3344 F 8370-2800 David@bcps.net.au  

Real Estate – Harris Real Estate – 8278-1322 or check out individual Agents mobile numbers 

Real Estate -  Timms Real Estate – Valerie Timms – M 0447 312 218 or 8471 6111 timmsrealestate.com.au  

Residential & Rural Services – Brett 0438 314 122 or Rob 0428 618 832 

Stables & Sheds – Lance Hart - 8388-3516 or 0411 551 750 

Trees For Life – 8406-0500 www.treesforlife.org.au  

Tree Removal – Tim Smiles Tree Climbing – 0423 361 704 or 7329-4426 

Tree Service – Blackwood Tree Service – (08) 8278-2538 or 0419 867 724 www.blackwoodtreeservice.com.au  

Veterinary Clinic – Meadows Vet - 8388-3455 or email admin@meadowsvet.com.au  

Website & Blog Creation – Emmanuelle@studiomanusha.com  - 0414 331 159 www.studiomanusha.com  

Window Cleaning – Aquarius – Gary – 0438 693 104 or 8270-6038 

 

mailto:tom@embarkarb.com
http://www.embarkarb.com/
mailto:sheoakcafe@esc.net.au
http://www.sheoakcafe.com.au/
mailto:cherrychatter@yahoo.com
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